DeWitt ROSC Meeting Minutes

DeWitt Piatt Bi-County Health Department

September 15th at 1 pm

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89687542272?pwd=qqtW3ON51ZBVMhNb3NBJiR1tPe6Hwa.1

Meeting ID: 896 8754 2272

Passcode: 174201

- 1. Attendees Maggie Memmott (DeWitt County ROSC Coordinator); Kelly Burton (WHHS); Tia Schum (PCMHC); Tony Kirkman (PCMHC); Linda Coleman (Advocate); Cory Baxter (Heritage Behavioral Health); Jessica Smily (Heritage Behavioral Health); Ben Lowers (Clinton PD); Tedd Lowers (708 Mental board); Sharon Mills (DeWitt County Mental Health Bord); Teagan Skull (Heritage Behavioral Health); Micheal Schroedar (Clinton Health Department); Ashlyn Burrus (DOVE); David Cottrell (DART); Tristan Mcgrew (DART); Kami Garrison (Region 4); Katy Arnold (Clinton High School Counselor); Victoria Dahman (Medical Assisted Treatment); Jessica Smily (Heritage Behavioral Health); Jamie Porter (PCMHC); Brandon Vaner (Dart);
- A. We need CIAs signed Maggie is collecting her CIA from her Council
- B. Where else can you help spread awareness about Naloxone training/distribution?] (*This is a great step in introducing ROSC into a community!) Maggie noted that ROSC is still awaiting confirmation of a date for NALOXONE training at Trinity Church in Farmer City. Tony Kirkman is set to provide Naloxone Training at Blue Ridge High School on October 10th, and the Clinton Health Department will host a Naloxone training session at the Weldon Public Library.
- C. Train the Trainer—Train the Trainer meetings are going well! Maggie stated. We have 4 different locations for youth and adults, which has made things easier and better for those looking for a safe place to go. We look forward to more people coming and celebrating big and small victories. We have two sobriety birthdays coming up. One young lady will have 5 years and a gentleman will have 2 years.

- 1. Banquet –Wow, that is what everyone is saying about the banquet. It was so good to see those in recovery being celebrated. It was great to see the council and those who are a part of ROSC. It made such an impact and brought people together instead of dividing them. Some of the council had some ideas to help improve or make changes for next year. One stated to have more time so that others could engage and build on relationships. They also want to make sure that, if possible, no other events are going on that weekend so more can attend. We will be getting a guest speaker for next year's banquet.
- 2. Candlelight vigil The Candlelight Vigil turned out beautifully; friends and family were together, sharing laughter and tears. Around 40 people came, including new faces. The family picked the songs, but we are looking into doing something different for next year's playlist.
- 3. Community Survey The Community Survey is off to a good start; we have 56 turned in. Maggie has more paper copies to pick up. We are looking for more places to hand out the surveys. We have some being handed out at Heritage Behavioral Health, Clinton High School, and the Clinton Health Department.

In-person feedback/Satisfaction- No Comments

Adjournment - Next Meeting is October 20th @ 1 pm